
  

 
 

GREENWOOD TOWNSHIP 
REGULAR MEETING 

June 13,   2017 
Unapproved Minutes  

 
Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM by Supervisor Fred Lindsey. 
 

Roll Call:  Fred Lindsey, Suzy Scott, Carol Havrilla, Tom McCauley, and John Miller. 
 
Public Comment:  David Stiegler, re: blight at Moon Lake. 
 
Agenda:  McCauley made to approve agenda.  Miller seconded –  all yea. 
 
Old Business:  
 None 
  
New Business:   
 A.  Township and Fire Department insurance premium due.  McCauley makes motion to 
pay the $23,787.00 insurance premium.  Miller seconded – all yea. 
 B.  L4029 Tax Rate Request.  Havrilla moves to accept 2017 Tax Rate Request, provided 
the expiration date is change to accurately reflect 08/2021 as the expiration date.  Miller 
seconded – all yea. 
 C.  Request for fireworks display at Moon Lake on July 8th, 2017.  Miller makes motion to 
approve fireworks display, provided there is no liability or involvement on the part of either the 
Township or Moon Lake Property Owners Association.  Havrilla seconded – all yea. 
   
Reports: 

Sheriff:   None. 
Fire Department: Interim Chief Dunsmore reported on the fire runs for May.   
Zoning Administrator: James Havrilla reported on approvals, blight and zoning 

violations, and correspondence. 
Planning Commission: John Kischnick reported that the committee continues to discuss 

the marijuana laws and has indicated that a survey/questionnaire will be prepared and sent out to 
property owners in Greenwood Township.  Next meeting will be August 1, 2017. 
 Z.B.A.:  Next meeting is      

Assessor: Assessor Report read by Fred Lindsey.  
Parks and Recreation: None. 
Transfer Site: None. 

 
Minutes:   

Miller made motion to approve the budget and regular meeting minutes of May 9, 2017 as 
presented.  McCauley seconded – all yea.  
 
Treasurer’s report:   

Treasurer Havrilla provided a new format to reflect the monthly treasury transactions. 

 
Manifest of Bills: 

Miller made motion to approve the manifest of bills in the amount of $15,953.10 for the 
general fund and $27,536.75 for the fire fund.  McCauley seconded – all yea. 
 
Public Comment:   

Commissioner John Kischnick reported that there has been some discussion with Albert 
Township regarding potential joint ambulance coverage.    Will continue to maintain discussions 
and keep the Board up to date.  Fire Chief Dunsmore has information for basic EMT training 



  

 
Board Remarks: 

Havrilla thanked David Stiegler for coming to the Board and expressing his concerns.  
Havrilla also thanked the persons involved for providing the Moon Lake fireworks.  Havrilla also 
expressed concern on discussions regarding ambulance services without board members 
knowledge at what is being considered. 

 
Correspondence: 
 None. 
 
Next meeting:   

Tuesday, July 11,  2017. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:35 p.m. 
 

 

 
_____________________________              _________________________ 
Suzanne C. Scott, Clerk                    Fred V. Lindsey, Supervisor 


